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Police clarify an article published in Solomon Star on misuse of RSIPF 

fast craft 

The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) would like to clarify an article published in 

Solomon Star stating Provincial Police Commander (PPC) in Malaita Province used police 

fast craft to escort Malaita Provincial Premiere on 23 December 2022. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita Province, Superintendent Leslie Kili says, “The 

fast craft run to Honiara was not to escort Premier to Honiara as stated in the Solomon Star 

but on Police related matters.” 

Response from the Commissioner’s office to Alfred Sasako on the day of his enquiry 

stated, the use of police craft is under Provincial Police Commander (PPC) decision 

making related to police work. The trip to Honiara was merely a police administration run. 

Auki police are not escorting the Honourable Premier. He asked Auki police to travel with 

them to see his family member in Honiara who was very sick so Police allowed him to 

follow them. 

PPC Kili adds, “The fast craft departed Honiara in the afternoon (3pm) the next day and 

not in early hours as mention in the Solomon Star.” 

  

End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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